
 

 
NOTICE TO THE ELECTRICAL TRADE 

 
ANALOGUE CORDLESS TELEPHONES 

 
The Director of Telecommunications Regulation wishes to advise the electrical retail and 
wholesale trade, manufacturers and importers, that the scope of national type approval 
specification “TTE 9” is being widened to include analogue cordless phones which comply 
with recent UK specifications. 
 
 “TTE 9 – Type approval requirements for analogue cordless telephones for connection to 
switched public telecommunications networks in Ireland” is now being re-issued. 
 
TTE 9 details the requirements for analogue cordless telephones, operating in the 31.0375 - 
31.3125 MHz and 39.9375 - 40.2125 MHz frequency bands, for connection to switched PTNs 
in Ireland. 
 
Copies may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Peter McKenna, ODTR, Abbey Court, Irish Life 
Centre, Lower Abbey St., Dublin 1.  Phone: (01) 804 9600; Fax: (01) 804 9680.  TTE 9 is 
also available on the ODTR Website at http:\\ www.odtr.ie, Document No. ODTR 98/62   
 
Etain Doyle, 
Director 


